
Pettit displays his Artwork  
during Homecoming Week 

Glenville State College alumnus Joseph Pettit ’76
displayed several of his oil paintings in front of GSC’s 
Robert F. Kidd Library on Friday, September 25th as 
part of this year’s homecoming week events.   

Before graduating from GSC in 1976, Pettit spent two 
years in the United States Army.  He then taught 
school for 10 years, worked 25 years in the saw mill 
industry, and is now retired.  Pettit, a native of 
neighboring Braxton County, resides in Sutton.   

This is the third year that he has displayed some of his 
paintings for all to enjoy during the week of 
homecoming and as has been the case in previous 
years, he once again provided one of his original 
paintings for a drawing that was held in the afternoon. 

Gail Westbrook ’74, Robert F. Kidd Library Director, 
was instrumental in bringing Joseph and his artwork 
back to campus. 

Kuhl has Guest Lecture 

Ken Kuhl ’82, Vice President of Event Development 
at the American Airlines Center in Dallas, TX and a 
1982 Glenville State College graduate, returned to his 
alma mater on November 13th to deliver a presentation 
about his background, education, and work 
experience.  The presentation was held in GSC’s Alan 
B. Mollohan Campus Community Center Ballroom and 
was open to students, faculty, staff, alumni, and local 
residents.     

Kuhl, who oversees all event operations for major 
tenants of the center (the Dallas Mavericks 
professional basketball team and the Dallas Stars 
professional ice hockey team) also handles booking, 
marketing, and scheduling of other events held at the 
American Airlines Center and the AT&T plaza, an 
outdoor venue located on the south side of the center.  

In discussing what his current job entails, he told of 
how GSC helped him in his career.  Kuhl, a native of 
Normantown, holds a Master’s in Sports Management 
from WVU. His mother, Wilda Kuhl, now retired, was a 
long-time employee in GSC’s Robert F. Kidd Library.  
The college’s Department of Health and Physical 
Education’s Athletic Coaching Program and student 
organization Professional Business Leaders (PBL) 
sponsored Kuhl’s presentation.  Associate Professor 
and former Athletic Director Janet (James) Bailey 
’79, also a Normantown native, was instrumental in 
bringing Ken back to campus for the presentation. 
�
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Glenville State Announces Interim 
Vice President of Academic Affairs 

Glenville State College President Dr. Peter Barr 
announced the appointment of Professor Milan Vavrek 
as Interim Vice President of Academic Affairs in Mary 
2015.  The position became effective July 1, 2015 
after the retirement of former GSC Provost Dr. John 
Peek.

Dr. Vavrek joined the Glenville State College faculty in 
the fall of 2006 and was promoted to full professor 
status with tenure in 2010.  He has served as chair of 
the Land Resources Department since July 2011          
and continues an active research agenda.   

A native of northern Ohio who has resided in West 
Virginia for nearly twenty years, Vavrek earned his 
bachelor’s degree at Kent State University.  He then 
went on to earn his masters and doctorate degrees in 
biology from WVU.  Before coming to Glenville State 
College, Vavrek was the Scott Weathersby Professor 
in Biological Sciences at Louisiana Tech University.   

In addition to ensuring that GSC continues to offer 
high quality academic programs to its students while 
continuing to explore new programs, Vavrek says he 
hopes to strengthen faculty and student scholarship, 
whether that includes performance, artistic works, or 
scientific research.  “We have extremely talented 
faculty and students at GSC and we can offer the 
state and our disciplines so much more.”  Moreover, 
he said, “I would like to encourage a stronger sense of 
community among our faculty and staff.  We 
sometimes become so involved in our individual 
departments and lives that we lose sight of the overall 
campus.”

“I’m pleased and excited to have Dr. Vavrek in this 
role.  Having worked with him for the last nine years, I 
know he will be an outstanding leader for Academic 
Affairs at Glenville State College,” said GSC President 
Dr. Peter Barr.   

Glenville State Appoints Interim 
Athletic Director 

Glenville State College is pleased to announce the 
appointment of Marcal Lazenby, Class of 2009, as 
Interim Athletic Director effective July 2, 2015.  He has 
served as Assistant Athletic Director since 2010.   

Marcal, in his current role as Assistant Athletic 
Director for Compliance, has assured college, 
conference, and NCAA Division II athletic and 
academic compliance and has played a significant role 
in expanded athletic fundraising.  He is also a member 
of MOAA and NACDA.  

Marcal is originally from Atlanta, GA.  He came to 
Glenville State in 2003 where he was a member of the 
Pioneer Football team.  Lazenby was a starting 
offensive guard on the 2008 WVIAC Conference 
Champion Football team.  He also was a three time 
All-Conference player and an All-Region player during 
his playing career at Glenville.

Lazenby expressed excitement and a strong sense of 
purpose in taking the job, saying that his main 
priorities will be to provide the ultimate environment for 
student-athlete success and to bring GSC alumni and 
fans together.  “GSC has a rich and vibrant athletic 
culture and I want GSC Athletics to continue to excel 
in every aspect”, he said.  “It’s time for us to capture 
the aura, tradition, and passion of the Glenville State 
family in order to provide the necessary resources for 
our student-athletes to excel on and off the fields and 
courts,” stated Lazenby.   



Kayleigh Huck and Hunter McWhorter 
2015 Williams and Montrose Award Winners 

L-R:  President Barr, Hunter McWhorter ’15, Kayleigh Huck ’15, 
Athletic Director Marcal Lazenby ’09 

Kayleigh Huck ’15, a native of Delaware, OH, and the 
daughter of Steve and Maria Huck was named GSC’s 
Williams Award winner at Homecoming 2015.   

She graduated from Glenville State College in May 
2015 with a Bachelor’s of Arts Degree in Education.  
Huck was a four year member of the Lady Pioneers 
Softball team where she was team captain and an All-
Conference player.  Kayleigh had 162 career hits, 17 
career homeruns, and 109 career RBI’s (runs batted 
in) during her playing career.  She was also a member 
of the Lady Pioneers Cross Country team.  
Additionally Kayleigh spent a season on the sidelines 
as a student assistant coach for GSC’s Softball team.  
She graduated Cum Laude and is currently teaching 
Math Foundations at GSC.

The Williams Award was established in 1983 and is 
named for Miss Clarissa Williams, an associate 
professor of Physical Education at GSC, who began 
her career at Glenville in 1947 and served as 
cheerleader sponsor until her retirement in 1964.  
Williams Wing of Pickens Hall was named for her in 
April 1974.  The Clarissa Williams Award is presented 
each year during homecoming to the most outstanding 
female athlete who has graduated in the preceding 
class.   

The 2015 Montrose award winner was Hunter
McWhorter ’15, a native of Horner and the son of 
Ralph and Barbara McWhorter.

He graduated from Glenville State College in May 
2015 with a Bachelor’s of Arts Degree in Education.  
McWhorter was a four year member of the Pioneer 
Football team and had 127 career tackles and 9.5 
sacks during his playing career between 2011 and 
2014.  McWhorter was the 2011 WVIAC Defensive 
Freshman of the Year and he was a team captain in 
2014.

Hunter is currently an assistant football coach at Lewis 
County High School and he works at Tri-State Forest 
Products. 

The Montrose Award was established in 1952 and is 
given each year during homecoming to a male 
graduate from the preceding class who not only was 
an outstanding athlete but a scholar, a leader, and a 
person of high moral character.   

The award is named for Frank Montrose who came to 
Glenville in the fall of 1939 from Richwood High 
School where he had established himself as a grid 
great under the guidance of former Pioneer, Coach 
“Babe” Jones.  Montrose established himself at GSC 
as one of the most promising backs in Pioneer history 
during his freshman year.  Unfortunately shortly before 
final exams in the spring of his freshman year, Frank 
went blind and a month later, the 21 year old Montrose 
died in a Baltimore hospital, a victim of nephritis.   

Congratulations Kayleigh and Hunter.  We are proud 
of your successes both on and off the field. 

Bone Receives Doctorate 

Glenville State College Assistant Professor of Music 
and Department of Fine Arts Chair Lloyd Bone Jr. has 
completed his Doctor of Musical Arts in Euphonium 
Performance from the University of Cincinnati College-
Conservatory of Music (CCM).  His doctorate also 
included cognate areas in conducting, low brass 
pedagogy, and university band directing. Dr. Bone has 
taught at Glenville State College for eleven years.  



Two Glenville Graduates Inducted 
into the WV Marching Band Directors 

Hall of Fame 
The West Virginia Division of Culture and History 
(WVDCH) inducted two new members into the West 
Virginia Marching Band Directors Hall of Fame on 
Saturday, October 24th.  The induction took place 
during an awards ceremony at the fourth annual West 
Virginia Marching Band Invitational at Laidley Field in 
Charleston.  Both honorees were graduates of 
Glenville State College.  Honoree Greg James ’76 is
director of the Richwood High School marching band 
and Timothy James ’79 is director of the Cabell 
Midland High School marching band.  Congratulations 
Greg and Tim. 

DO WE HAVE YOUR
E-MAIL ADDRESS?

We would like to communicate with you more 
frequently between newsletters by adding your e-mail 
address to our alumni list serve.   Please take a 
minute to send us your e-mail address if you aren’t 
hearing from us electronically. Send your preferred    
e-mail address to debra.nagy@glenville.edu   

Nominations Solicited

Know someone who has excelled in their chosen 
career path?  See criteria for Alumni Banquet 
nominations and nomination form, located elsewhere 
in this newsletter, and submit your nomination(s) by 
December 15th.

Your Donation Can Make a Difference 
when given to the… 

Your Alumni Association continues to award Textbook 
Scholarships to needy students at your alma mater.  
Scholarship selections are made by the GSC Financial 
Aid Office as they are in the best position to determine 
the greatest need.   

If you are able to give at this time, send your check to 
the GSC Alumni Office with a notation on the memo 
line that it is for the Alumni Association’s Textbook 
Scholarship Fund and mail to:  

OFFICE OF ALUMNI AFFAIRS
Glenville State College 

200 High Street 
Glenville, WV   26351 

Thank you in advance for your consideration!!! 

Alumni Textbook
Scholarship Fund

We are planning another Alumni 
Basketball Reunion for February 
20, 2016. 

HOLD THE DATE!!! 
More information will be forthcoming on our 

Athletics website and via e-mail blasts. 

Do we have your e-mail address? If not, please 
send it to debra.nagy@glenville.edu  

Save the Date… 

ALUMNI DAY 
April 23, 2016 

********
� Alumni Center open as Alumni Day 

headquarters, 12:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m.; also 
for hospitality after the evening’s banquet 

� Robert F. Kidd Library Open 
� College Bookstore Open 
� Tour the Campus 
� Art Exhibit 
� Music Events 
� Alumni Banquet (Please RSVP to the 

Alumni Office at (304) 462-4122) 

********
For motel accommodations, call one of the motels 

below and tell them that you are a GSC 
alumnus/alumna coming back for the event: 

Conrad Motel 
(304) 462-7316 

--------------- 
Glenville Inn 

(304) 462-5511 



Dr. Michael Morrison ’61 and President Peter Barr

Bob Marshall ’66, President Barr, Marcal Lazenby ’09

Marcal Lazenby ’09, Tim Butcher’ 77, and President Barr

Marcal Lazenby ’09, Marlan Zwoll ’97, and President Barr

Marcal Lazenby ’09, Marlon Henry ’10, and President Barr

Marcal Lazenby ’09, Cody Baber ’11, and President Barr 

Scenes from 

Homecoming 2015 

Several of GSC’s former Student Body 
Presidents participated in this year’s half time 
recognition at the homecoming game. 
Marissa (Thrasher) Fox ’05 and Marc 
Jones ’13 participated in the homecoming 
parade, as did some of the other individuals 
pictured on this page; however they could not 
be available for half time recognition. 

L–R: Marissa (Thrasher) Fox 
’05, Marc Jones ’13



L-R:  President Barr, Current Student Body President Conner Ferguson, Cody Baber ’11, Marlon Henry ’10, Marlan Zwoll ’97, Tim 
Butcher ’77, Alumni Council President Bob Marshall ’66, Dr. Michael Morrison ’61, Athletic Director Marcal Lazenby ’09

Mike Wilt ’73 writes when submitting 
this picture:  “We didn't have a lot of 
Brothers show up but those who did 
had a great time reminiscing.  A really 
neat thing happened when the 
daughter of KH 1 showed up.  Her dad 
was  Dr. Frank Toth, a former professor 
at GSC.”  L-R:  Vic Fitzsimmons ’74 
KH 204, Ken Vannoy ’75 KH 225, 
Clyde Stepp ’72 KH 165, Anita (Toth) 
Simpson ’77 (her dad KH 1), Tom 
"Jock" Carper ’74 KH 177, Mike Wilt 
’73 KH 215, and Harold "Howie"
Hoeltzel ’74.

Greek Life from Days Gone By  
Was Represented as Well



�
�
�
�
�
�

The Lambda Chi’s were back in force.  Front row, L-R: Bernie Buttrey ’76, Dr. Al Billips, Mike Bennett ’73, 
Wade Coffindaffer ’72, Paul Ayers ’75, Jeff Matthews ’76, Jim Berry ’73, Dave White ’76    Middle row:
Bob Suski ’73, Chuck White ’76, Tim Bailes ’75, Tom Berry ’71, DA Wilson ’73, Dan Gum ’65, Rick 
Vass ’77, Tom Newberry ’77, Dave Dorsey Back row:  Mike Wetzel ’87, Mike Barr ’74, Doug Mahaney 
’74, Steve Pridemore ’75, Gordon Allen ’77, Dave Bay, Jack Settle ’72, Dave Wynn ’72.   In attendance, 
but not pictured:  Rocky Graves, Larry Aylestock ’75 and Willard Wright ’82 



�
�

2015 Homecoming Queen and King�
Larisa Gordon and Quentin Murphy�

�

Alumnus Joseph Pettit’s Art Show 
�

�
President and Mrs. Barr had three of their grandchildren  
with them in the parade.  Another grandchild, JP Barr,  
was on the Homecoming Court’s float as an attendant 

�

�
�

�
Sophomore Matt Roush of Beverly, OH 

ably serves as GSC’s 2015-2016 Pioneer 
�

�
SENIOR PRINCESSES & PRINCES: Rachel Morris, Ezekiel 
Bonnett;  Jonna Strickland, Derrick Woods;  JUNIOR ROYALTY:
Kennedy Cochran, Brod Boswell;  SOPHOMORE ROYALTY:
Raven Fatool, Travis Hammack; FRESHMAN ROYALTY: Kaylee 
Howard, Toby Crawford;  COURT ATTENDANTS: Grace Adams,
JP Barr, Jobe Carter, Ava Lamb



�
�
�

2015 Montrose and Williams Award Winners�
Hunter McWhorter ’15 and Kayleigh Huck ’15�

�

�
2014 Homecoming Queen KayDee Mansheim ’15 returned to 
Glenville State for the parade. GSC’s 2014 Homecoming King 

John Royce ’15 was unable to attend 

�
GSC’s NAFNE Parade Entry 

�
�
�
�
�

�
�
�

�
GSC’s Delta Xi Rho’s Parade Entry 

Hot Dogs, Homemade Chips, Burgers, and all fixings were 
offered at the Alumni Tailgate 

The Alumni Tailgate was a popular pre-game event where alums 
got to visit with many of their former professors, i.e. Professor 
Wayne deRosset, Professor Chuck Batson, Professor Emeritus 
Ralph Bame, Professor Emerita Yvonne King ’57, and others.  
Garry Kight, long time and now retired GSC Print Shop Director, 
can be seen standing. 

Hold the Date:  GSC’s Percussion Ensemble will be March 17th and 18th, 2016 
� Tickets to this popular event go on sale February 15th and sell out quickly.
� Contact Sheri (Connell) Skidmore ’04, Administrative Secretary in Fine Arts, at (304) 462-6340 to order your 

tickets when they go on sale 



Jim ’66 and Coraletta (Barker) Houck ’66 (far left in above 
picture) enjoyed the picnic with friends 

Front table, L-R: Wyvonna (Mason) Kinsey ’61, Walt Kinsey, 
Marge (Hardman) Burke ’53, Dottie (Lanham) Gandee ’55 

Robert “Bob” Hardman ’75 (standing and greeting an alum, 
middle of picture), Dr. Chuck Batson (shaking hands with 

Randall Trickett’s wife, Hannah in the foreground) 
Randall graduated in 2005. 

Paul Ayers ’75 (white shirt) helped to organize  
the Lambda Chi Reunion

GSC’s Cheerleaders has an 18 member squad 

Head Basketball Coach Stephen Dye presented Championship 
rings to President and Mrs. Barr during halftime activities.  Betsy 
happily showed her ring to the audience while Dr. Barr examined 
the ring’s detail.  The rings were for our Men’s Basketball Team 
winning the MEC Conference in March 2015. We want to hear from you… 

See our Curtis Elam Athletic Hall of Fame nomination form 
elsewhere in this newsletter and send us the biographical 
information and stats for those that you would like to see 
honored for their extraordinary playing careers at Glenville 
State College. 



GSC’s talented marching band, under the direction of  
Professor Lloyd Bone, Jr., performed the game’s halftime show. 

Former Faculty and Staff… 
Emily Browning is Assistant Professor Biology at 
BridgeValley Community and Technical College.   

David Camilletti was sworn in as judge of the 24th 
Family Court Circuit in August 2015 at the Berkeley 
County Courthouse in Martinsburg.  The circuit covers 
Berkeley and Jefferson Counties.  Camilletti is filling 
the vacancy created by the June 30th retirement of 
William Wertman, Jr.  A graduate of WVU and WVU 
College of Law, Camilletti began his law career in 
1983 as part of the Laurita Coal Group and served as 
Director of Administration and Executive Council at 
Glenville State College from 1989 - 1991, where he 
also taught business law.  Camilletti has served as 
part of the West Virginia State Senate Committee for 
Health and Human Services, general counsel for the 
Jefferson County Board of Education, and at the time 
of his appointment to the bench, was the sole 
practitioner in Charles Town where he and his wife, 
Sandy ’92, reside. 

John Messinger has opened Holley Strength System, 
a small training and conditioning gym off Corridor G in 
Charleston.  He offers sports specific training and 
conditioning guidance  to  all ages and fitness levels at  
the facility, which has a number of different 
membership levels.  After retiring from teaching school 
and  as  South Charleston High School football coach,  

John enjoyed a stint as strength and conditioning 
advisor for some of GSC’s women’s sports teams 
before deciding to open the gym which is close to his 
South Charleston home.

Chris Sedlock was named vice president for 
advancement at Shepherd University on July 1, 2015.  
�
An Open Letter from
J. William (Bill) Douglas�
former�member�of�the�GSC faculty and
coaching staff - 1962-1967…�

I� was inducted into West Virginia University's 
Academy of Distinguished Alumni on June 6, 2015. 
This honor is bestowed annually to a graduate who 
has distinguished oneself for service to the 
University, the profession, and�society. It is the highest 
award conferred by the University.  “This award was 
an incredible honor for me.  I was deeply humbled by 
my alma mater for having been selected and to join 
100 others who  have been recognized for this award 
since the Order was established in 1960, including       
Dr. Harry B . Heflin ’37 in 1982.

This award would not have been possible if it were not 
for the five years I spent on the faculty and coaching 
staff at GSC.  Drs. Heflin and Leland Byrd took a 
chance and hired me, a recent graduate of the 
University. As a result of the experiences I had at 
GSC, I was able to go onto professional endeavors 
that ultimately led to a Ph.D., various  professional 
positions, and numerous  honors conveyed by state 
and national  professional organizations.  

I will always remember the time  spent at GSC and  its 
incredible students and faculty. I am especially 
dedicated to the young men who participated        
on the varsity  football, wrestling, and baseball teams.  
Many of these athletes have remained dear 
friends throughout the years.   

Thanks Glenville State College for the start of my 
rewarding professional career.

Bill Douglas, 8/1/2015 

IF THERE ISN’T AN ALUMNI CHAPTER 
IN YOUR AREA AND YOU ARE 

INTERESTED IN FORMING ONE...
please contact your Alumni Office at  

(866) 239-0285, toll free
We will help you coordinate the event, do the mailing for 

you, and attend with greetings from your Alumni 
Association and Glenville State College.             



Two GSC Graduates Inducted into 
Ravenswood’s Inaugural Red Devil 

Football Hall of Fame 

Steve Buffington ’75 (1970’s era) and Coach Fred 
Taylor ’60 (Coach, 31 years) were inducted as part of 
the 21 member Inaugural Red Devil Hall of Fame 
Class during Ravenswood’s homecoming activities on 
Friday, October 2, 2015.  Congratulations Steve and 
Fred.

Class Notes 
Richard “Dick” Barrett ’55 was honored in June 
2015 as an Alumnus of the Year at the annual 
Glenville High School Alumni Banquet. 

Charles “Bernie” Buttrey ’76 was inducted into the 
Parkersburg High School Hall of Fame in October 
2015.  He is the only coach in PHS history to win back 
to back state championships. Buttrey was inducted 
into GSC’s Curtis Elam Athletic Hall of Fame in 2014.   

Warren “Clay” Chesser ‘04 has
been hired as an Accounting 
Instructor at GSC.  He previously 
had worked as an accountant in his 
alma mater’s Business Office.

Tom Cumberledge ’07 has returned to his native 
West Virginia as a Kanawha County Sheriff’s Deputy.  
After graduating from GSC with a degree in criminal 
justice, he worked for six months at the Huttonsville 
Correctional Center near Elkins before moving to 
Washington DC and accepting a position working for 
the Metro Transit Police.  Returning back to West 
Virginia after a four-and-a-half-year stint in the nation’s 
capital, Cumberledge said there is something safe and 
secure about the Mountain State. He and his wife, 
Selena, have two children and now enjoy living in 
Kanawha County.

Ken Davis ’72 was recently presented with the 
Lifetime Achievement Award by the Parkersburg 
South High School Student Council. This award 
recognized him for 25 years of serving as the "Voice of 
the Patriots" for football, boys’ and girls’ basketball, 
wrestling, and track as well as reading names at 
graduation. 

Dr. William S. “Bill” Deel ‘58 was elected vice-
president of the GSC Foundation Board of Directors in 
June 2015.  Additionally he is a member of the 
College’s Board of Governors and a past president of 
the GSC Alumni Association. 

Nicholas Dent ’13 serves as Safety Director at Flying 
W Plastics in Glenville.  He recently took a group of 
GSC students in one of Dr. Chuck Batson’s classes on 
a tour of the facility.

Kyle Ann (Dugas) Ison ’07 is deployed overseas in 
the U.S. Army Reserves but will be returning home 
soon. She married Lawrence Ison III on March 19, 
2011 and is the middle school science teacher at 
Community Day School in Pittsburgh, PA. Kyle 
received her MA.Ed from the University of North 
Alabama in December 2012 and is currently working 
on a MA.Ed in STEM education from California 
University of Pennsylvania. 

Greg Estep ’01 is enrolled as a 
Ph.D. candidate in Forestry at 
West Virginia University.  He is 
studying the use of wood 
products in the green building 
industry.

Gary Farnsworth ’69 of Vincent, OH has published a 
collection of poetry written while he was serving in 
Vietnam (1970-1972).  The book is entitled Thoughts 
of an American Soldier.

James “Jamie” Fields ’08, Research Assistant at 
Virginia Commonwealth University in Richmond, VA, 
is working to obtain a Doctor of Philosophy in 
Business.  Jamie received his Masters of Business 
Administration from Marshall University in 2011.  He 
remains an avid golfer. 

Christopher “Tex” Freeman ’11 lives in Axtell, TX 
and is entering his third year as a high school history 
teacher as well as head track and assistant football 
coach with Penelope ISD.  Tex and his fiancé closed 
on their first home on July 20, 2015 and had their first 
child, Hazel Marie Freeman, in August 2015.   

Adam Fuller ’15 is working as a Youth Services 
Worker in Lewis and Upshur Counties.

Judith (Umstead) Fuller ’78, her husband David 
Fuller, and her mother Mary L. (Gillespie) Umstead
’56  traveled  to the Glenville State College campus on  



May 9, 2015 to see their son (Mary’s grandson) Adam
Fuller ‘15 graduate Cum Laude. 

William “Bill” Gainer ‘63 was honored in June 2015 
as an Alumnus of the Year at the annual Glenville 
High School Alumni Banquet.

Ted Garrett ’00 and his wife, Jennifer, have bought 
Swisher Feed in Weston.  Garrett worked as a 
surveyor for JF Allen Company for 15 years and later 
went into project management where he has managed 
highway, oil and gas, construction and aviation 
projects but his work kept him away from home so 
much of the time.  Garrett, who still farms, started his 
new venue last spring.

Maureen (Kraus-Hite) Gildein ’82 
has moved from Mocksville, NC 
back to her native Lewis County 
and is serving as principal at St. 
Patrick Elementary School in 
Weston.  She was principal at 
Shade Grove Elementary in 
Advance, NC before taking the 
position in West Virginia.  Since 
moving back to neighboring Lewis 
County, Maureen has become a member of the 
Glenville State College Alumni Council. 

Lora Gray ’13 started working at Glenville State 
College in October 2015 as a Hidden Promise Scholar 
Coordinator. Lora was Assistant Executive Director 
for MCWV, Inc., a marketing and e-business firm in 
Charleston, before taking this position.   

Professor Emeritus George Harper ’70 was honored 
in June 2015 as an Alumnus of the Year at the annual 
Glenville High School Alumni Banquet.

Sean T. Harris ’12 has been working as an Event 
Center Manager at the Upshur County Convention 
and Visitors Bureau in Buckhannon since March 2015.  
He previously worked for the WV Division of 
Corrections in Clarksburg. 

Chuck Julian, Ph.D. ’75 is 
Director of the Mary F. Shipper 
Library and Associate University 
Librarian at Potomac State 
College of West Virginia 
University

Betty (Wagner) King ‘85 is Vice President of 
Education and Operations, West Virginia Symphony 
Orchestra.

Barbara Laugh ’95 was selected the 2015 Ritchie 
County Teacher of the Year.  She resides in Harrisville 
with her husband, Allen ’94 and their two children.  
Barbara has taught preschool in Ritchie County for 17 
years.

Lisa Hayes-Minney ’94 has 
enjoyed much success with her 
Two-Lane Livin’ magazine, a free 
print magazine completely funded 
by advertising. Beginning with a 
10,000 copies per monthly issue 
when she launched the publication 
in 2007, Minney had to quickly 
bump the publication up to 12,000 
when the first issue was gone in three days.  She has 
since increased the print quantity to 15,000 monthly 
copies and then to 16,000 and this still isn’t enough to 
service the sixteen counties that the magazine is 
currently available in. Minney says that nationwide 
print media may be losing the fight against the digital 
world but the high demand for Two-Lane Livin’
magazine is proof that print media isn’t dead in the 
Mountain State, largely because of her readership’s 
love for print and partly because of the many issues 
that she and others in her service area have with 
reliable internet service.  Ideally she needs to print 
20,000 to meet the demand.  Minney, who is currently 
working towards a Master of Fine Arts degree at West 
Virginia Wesleyan College, is also an adjunct 
professor at Glenville State College.  She hopes to 
soon launch a second publication; a literary journal 
and possibly Writer’s workshops in central West 
Virginia as there are limited opportunities for creative 
writing in the Mountain State.   

Jazzmin Lee Langman ’14 resides in Big Springs 
and is a Child Support Specialist for the Bureau for 
Child Support Enforcement.

Leigh Dawn (Bailey) McGinnis ’91, an instructor at 
Woodrow Wilson High School in Beckley, has been 
selected Chairperson of the All-State Choir for the 
State of West Virginia. McGinnis was appointed by the 
Executive Committee of the West Virginia Vocal Music 
Association and has been working diligently all 
summer and fall to get ready for the March 2016 
conference. McGinnis will hold the position for two 
years, with one of her responsibilities being to visit all 
seven regions of the state.  She will select members of 
the All-State Choir during those travels, which will total 
nearly 250 students. 



John L. Morgan ‘85 of Parkersburg has published his 
second book, this one entitled “He Said vs She Said”.
It is a romance novel intended for mature audiences 
over the age of 18 and a real good story, according to 
Morgan who has written the book under his nom de 
plume of J. Leslie Morgan.  He hopes to eventually 
agent a Lifetime movie out of the book, which is 
available through amazon.com both in paperback and 
Kindle versions.   

Jim Mundy ‘77  is Client 
Relationship Manager and 
assistant to the firm’s president, 
Cubby Bice for Bice Wealth 
Management in Mooresville, NC. 
In addition to over 21 years of 
experience in the financial 
services industry, Jim earned a 
Life Underwriter Training Council 
Fellow (LUTCF) in 1996.

Daniel Page ’13 resides in Morgantown and is a 
security officer at Monongalia General Hospital in 
Morgantown. 

Julie (Heckert) Perrin ’03 was selected Gilmer 
County’s Teacher of the Year for the 2014-2015 
school year.  She has taught in Gilmer County for ten 
years.  Julie and her husband, Sam, are parents of 
two sons, Mason and Matthew. 

Dr. Freddie Persinger ’07 joined 
the Stonewall Jackson Memorial 
Hospital Staff in August 2015.  
His office is located at the 
Weston Orthopedic and Sports 
Medicine Center.  Persinger, who 
is a published, board 
certified/board eligible general 
orthopedic surgeon, received his 
Doctor of Osteopathic Medicine 
degree with high honors from the West Virginia School 
of Osteopathic Medicine in Lewisburg before moving 
to Columbus, OH to complete his orthopedic surgery 
residency through OhioHealth. While training, he 
sharpened his skills by taking trauma calls at adult and 
pediatric Level l – trauma hospitals, Grant Medical 
Center and Nationwide Children’s Hospital, and 
refined his upper and lower extremity surgical skills by 
training with world renowned surgeons of all 
orthopedic specialties. He also served as adjunctive 
faculty through Ohio University, teaching medical 
students and residents. 

Sandy (Moyers) Pettit ’85 was elected president      
of the GSC Foundation Board of Directors in June 
2015. The Foundation is the fundraising arm of        
Glenville State College.  If you are in a position        
to give back to your alma mater, go to 
http://www.glenville.edu/foundation/donation_form.php 
or contact Denny Pounds, Executive Director of the 
GSC Foundation, at (304) 462-4125 for additional 
information

Traci Probst ’90 of Weston 
has been hired by West 
Virginia Wesleyan College as 
an instructional technology 
specialist to round out the 
college’s  Title III team, created 
according to the college’s 
receipt of a grant from the U.S. 
Department of Education’s 
Strengthening Institutions 
Program (SIP). Probst went to Wesleyan from the 
Lewis County school system, where she served as the 
technical integration specialist. 

Gary Ray ’71 will retire in 
January 2016 from his 
Executive Director’s position 
with the West Virginia 
Secondary Schools Athletic 
Conference (WVSSAC).  He 
has been with the 
organization since 2001 and 
has been executive director 
since 2007. Ray was 
inducted into GSC’s Curtis Elam Athletic Hall of Fame 
in 2013. 
�
Daniel Reed ’93 has written a book for high school 
seniors and their parents entitled “My Senior Year”.
This book, published by Darcon Publishing, is written 
to help both the student and their parent to navigate 
the student’s transition from high school to post 
graduate goals whether that is going to college, joining 
the military, or entering the work force.  Daniel is a 
professional counselor who is uniquely qualified to 
provide students with information on how to succeed 
after high school  Not only has he worked as a 
therapist in a community mental health setting, he has 
also worked across the education spectrum serving 
students on the primary, secondary, and post-
secondary levels.  Daniel has been a Dean of 
Counseling and Academic Services at a private 
university and has taught classes on both the 
undergraduate and graduate levels.  He currently 
serves as high school counselor at Gilmer County 
High School.



�

Tim Sayre ’82, a three year baseball 
player at GSC, was inducted into the 
Wahama High School Athletic Hall of 
Fame in September 2015.  He was 
co-captain of the 1977 high school 
football team, received Special All-
State Honorable Mention Selection I 
in football, an All-Tourney pick in 
basketball, and was chosen as the 
Tri-County Athlete of the Year.  Sayre, who holds a 
Master’s Degree +30, has taught for 33 years in Wood 
County and coached boys’ basketball, girls’ 
basketball, golf, and football for 14 years.   

Katie (Likins) Sergent ‘07 is 
Community Relations 
Coordinator at West Virginia 
Junior College where she is 
responsible for spreading 
awareness in the community 
about the opportunities at 
WVJC through high school 
presentations, GED Class 
visitations, etc. 

Gary Shaffer ’80 continues to enjoy making clay pots 
and meeting people who like to use them.  He credits 
GSC Professor Emeritus Charles C. Scott in helping 
him to further his technique.  Early in his career, Gary 
made large ornamental pots and sold them in galleries 
but he now prefers to sell his work locally at West 
Virginia fairs and markets.  For more information on 
Shaffer Pottery, visit garyshafferpottery.com 

Justin Simmons ’04 is Chief of 
Staff at the Chapel Hill-Carrboro 
Chamber of Commerce, this in 
addition to his position as 
Executive Pastor of Love Chapel 
Hill.  His wife, Jeanine (Walker)
Simmons ’04, is Director of 
Development at Caring House, a 
nonprofit providing housing for 
patients receiving treatment at Duke Cancer Institute.  
They reside Durham, NC with their two daughters, 
Riley and Avery.

Tom Snyder ’82 and his son Thomas participated in 
the West Virginia Governor’s One Shot Whitetail Hunt 
at  Stonewall Resort  as guides in October 2015.  Tom  
works in GSC’s Land Resources Department as an 
Academic Laboratory Instructional Assistant and 
Thomas, a senior forest technology major, will 
graduate with honors from GSC in December 2015 

Kaye Spiker ’86 was promoted to High School 
Assistant Director at the Washington County Career 
Center in Marietta, OH in July 2015.  She has been 
with the Career Center for the past 15 years, working 
as an intervention specialist.  Spiker holds a master’s 
degree from Northern Arizona University in 
educational leadership.  

Jacqlyn (Moss) Swiger ’09 has been working at 
Waco Oil and Gas, Inc. as Payroll and Human 
Resources Director since 2009.  She and her 
husband, Timothy A. Swiger ’12, were married in 
January 2010 and have a three year old son, Colton 
Swiger, who was born in June 2012. 

Carla (Williams) Taylor ’97 
holds a Master’s in Education 
and Education Leadership from 
West Virginia University.  She 
was recently named Roane 
County Schools Director of 
Curriculum.  Carla served as 
Director of Student 
Improvement in Calhoun 
County from 2008 – June 2015, 
as assistant principal at 
Calhoun County Middle School from 2005 – 2008, and 
taught in Calhoun, Gilmer, and Wood counties before 
2005.

William Buddy Thomas ’74 has served as Principal 
at George Jenkins High School in Lakeland, FL for the 
past fourteen years. 

Casey Toler ’14 started working with Fourth Avenue 
Financial in April 2015.  She resides in Braxton County 
with her husband, Joe and their family.  Casey has 
office space in each of Calhoun Bank’s locations, 
these being in Grantsville, Elizabeth, Glenville, and 
Arnoldsburg.

Crystal (Kitzmiller) Toney ’90 is Senior Director of 
Accounting and Administrative Services of the West 
Virginia Housing Development Fund in Charleston.  
She joined the Fund in 1990 as Accounting Officer.  In 
1998, she became Manager of Accounting and 
Investments and in 2005, she became the Managing 
Director of Accounting and Information Services. 
Crystal was appointed to her current position in June 
2012.

Randall Underwood ’88 has been hired as senior 
vice president and chief lending officer at Clear 
Mountain Bank in Bruceton Mills.  He is responsible 
for  managing the bank’s  commercial  loan production  



process, as well as cash management, business 
banking, and other related products.   

Crystal (Metz) Wagner ’09 is 
teaching second grade at Peterson 
Central Elementary School in 
Lewis County and recently landed 
the Lewis County Minutemaids 
Volleyball Coaching position as 
well.  Her husband, Jeremy, helps 
her coach the team. 

Marlon Zwoll  ’97 recently began working with the 
WV Bureau of Public Health in Charleston as a 
Compliance  and Enforcement Officer.   He  previously
worked for the Calhoun County School system as 
Supervisor of Support Services (January 2014 – June 
2015).�
�
�

Engagements/Marriages

Jessica Lynn Allen ’13 and Gregg Lenart were 
married on August 1, 2015.  They reside in Wellington, 
OH. 

D. Aaron Radcliff ‘09 and Julie Smith were married 
on June 27, 2015 in Jane Lew. Both are employed at 
Robert L. Bland Middle School in Weston. 

Kevin Helmick ’03 and Kristy Roberts, both 1998 
graduates of Calhoun High School, were united in 
marriage on September 25, 2015.  Kevin currently 
works as Calhoun County Commissioner and for 
Helmick Brothers Contracting, Inc.  They reside in 
Orma. 

Sarah Elizabeth Suan ’12
and Travis Scott Yost ’10
were married in October 
2015.  Sarah is employed in 
the Lewis County school 
system and Travis works for 
Jay Bee Oil and Gas as a 
field supervisor.  He is also a 
veteran of the United States 
Marine Corps, serving from  

2001-2005. They honeymooned in Jamaica and 
currently reside in Weston.   

Sara Wise ’12 and Kenneth Carpenter ’13 are   
engaged. Wedding plans are incomplete at this time. 

Anniversaries

Warren ’48 and Ella (Fitzwater) Cox ’66 celebrated
their 70th wedding anniversary in August 2015. The 
pair, 91 and 90 years old, respectively— have seen 
each other through World War II, raising two children, 
the death of a beloved son, and Warren's heart 
troubles and a cancer scare. Ella retired from teaching 
at Plantation Elementary School in 1986. Warren, with 
a master's degree in education, rose through the ranks  
of Broward's school district, serving as principal in 
Pompano Beach Schools, and finally as director of 
pupil accounting and site planning. He retired in 1979.  
Through the years, from 1978 to 2007, the Coxes 
have driven 31,000 miles and visited 31 states, from 
Florida to Alaska. "If you can get along in a 400-
square-foot mobile home, you can get along 
anywhere," Warren said.  Today, the Coxes enjoy 
retirement living at Covenant Village of Florida. 

Births
JT Fox ’06 and Amber (Price) Fox ’07 are proud 
parents of their newborn son, Hudson Thomas Fox, 
who was born on September 15, 2015.  Both JT and 
Amber teach at Glenville Elementary. 

Brittany (deRosset) Metzgar ’08 and Brian Metzgar 
announce the birth of their daughter, Felicity Graydon 
Metzgar, who was born on Wednesday, November 4, 
2015 at St. Joseph’s Hospital in Buckhannon.  Felicity 
was 6 lbs, 13 oz. at birth.

Chris Owens ’06 and his wife, Jennifer proudly 
announce the birth of their second child, a daughter 
Leona Marie Owens, who was born on August 24, 
2015.  The Owens’ reside in Brunswick, MD.   

           

 

Keep in touch with us so 
we can keep in touch with you… 

 
 

GSC Alumni Association  
(866) 239-0285, toll free 





Jane (Christian) Archer ’76 
Parkersburg, WV 
October 9, 2015 

Gary H. Bailey ’67 
Parkersburg, WV 
September 13, 2015 

Helen Louise (Hill) Border ’83 
Davisville, WV 
August 24, 2015 

R. David Boso ‘67 
Belpre, OH 
July 6, 2015 

Ronald L. Butcher ‘79 
Roanoke, WV
June 29, 2015 

Audrey Cahill 
Clendenin, WV 
June 30, 2015 

Patrick Noel Cahill ’92 
Huttonsville, WV 
August 3, 2015 

Charles M. Cline 
Cairo, WV 
June 13, 2015 

James S. Collins ’48 
New Milford, PA 
November 14, 2015 

Paul Cool Jr. ’67 
Webster Springs, WV 
August 15, 2015 

Georgia Lyn “Jo” Cooper ‘83 
Teays Valley, WV 
August 10, 2015 

Gatha (Romine) Cummings ’46 
Spencer, WV 
September 12, 2015 

Betty (Fitzwater) Dean ‘66 
Ft. Lauderdale, FL  
October 28, 2015 

Ralph Fazio ’50 
Prosperity, SC, formerly of Fayetteville, WV 
October 16, 2015

William D. “Jake” Gainer ‘14 
Germantown, TN 
May 27, 2015 

Carolyn (Waugh) Gregori ’61 
Youngstown, OH 
August 13, 2015 

Mary (Burk) Greynolds ’60  
Canton, OH 
September 29, 2015  

Albert Groves, Jr. ‘55 
Grafton, OH 
June 6, 2015 

Alice Winona (Pratt) Hall ’56 
Waverly, WV 
October 10, 2015 

Janice (Morgan) Hall ’55 
Frametown, WV 
August 29, 2015 

Susan Kay (Woodyard) Hiener ’75 
Parkersburg, WV 
September 18, 2015 

Judith Ann “Judy” (Devers) Jeffre ’82 
Glenville, WV 
November 8, 2015 

Lowell W. Knight ‘59 
Gassaway, WV 
September 12, 2015 

Steven E. Lockwood
Kingwood, WV 
September 1, 2015 

Don Merriman ’54 
Owings, MD 
August 5, 2015 

Gene A. Minks ’62 
Cairo, WV 
September 15, 2015 

Dr. Ronzel D. Minney ‘49 
Steubenville, OH 
June 1, 2015 

Alma (Merle) Moore ’60
Webster Springs, WV 
Sept. 11, 2015 

In Memoriam 



Rebecca Sue (Cox) Nichols ’71 
Parkersburg, WV 
January 17, 2015 

Virgil Paul Peggs ’71
Glenville, WV 
November 20, 2015 

William Allen Rader 
Elyria, OH 
October 27, 2015 

Lenita (Casto) Reale ‘49 
Glenville, WV
August 6, 2015 

Mozella (Matics) Romine ‘34 
Parkersburg, WV 
September 9, 2015 

James Paul Siegrist ’49 
Creston, WV 
July 13, 2015 

Mary Ellen “Mickey” Snyder ’84 
Largo, FL, formerly of Craigsville 
May 18, 2015  

William W. Spelbring ‘63 
Valley City, OH 
June 13, 2015 

Kenneth E. Squires ‘71 
Mineral Wells, WV 
November 10, 2015 

Marianne (Rhoades) Stevens ’51 
Manassas, VA 
September 11, 2015 

Charlie E. Stewart ‘75 
Harrisville, WV 
July 2015 

Lucille (Adkins) Thomas ’68 
Dixie, WV 
August 14, 2015 

Glenard D. Vannoy ‘51 
Hurricane, WV 
July 12, 2015 

Doris Carol (Cosby Warner) Vandevender ‘66 
August 19, 2015 
Teays Valley, WV 

Eileen (Hamilton) Whitman
Big Chimney, WV 
November 14, 2015

Sam Williams ’46 
Elizabeth, WV    
August 12, 2015 

Jeffrey S. Wynne ‘74 
Bluefield, WV 
May 27, 2015 

Charles “Chick” Zakarian ‘54 
Frederick, MD 
July 14, 2015 

Former professor: 
Dr. William S. E. Coleman 
Des Moines, IA 
July 8, 2015

Need Motel Accommodations
for alumni events at your  

alma mater, call: 

Conrad Motel 
(304) 462-7316 

Glenville Inn 
(304) 462-5511 

 
 

 
 

Support Pioneer Athletics 
through PAC  

(aka Pioneer Athletic Club) 

The monies that are raised will be used to 
fund athletic scholarships.   

Membership Benefits can include:  
Program Recognition 

Season Tickets 
Priority Parking 

 and other items based on the giving level 

Phone our Department of Athletics 
at (304) 462-4102 for more information 
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����������������������������2015�2016�
��������Women’s�Basketball�Schedule�
��������Charles�Marshall,�Head�Coach�
Date Opponent Campus Time/Score
11-14 Tournament Charlotte, NC 4:00 p.m. 
11-15 Tournament Charlotte, NC 2:00 p.m. 
11-21 Shepherd Glenville, WV 2:00 p.m. 
11-23 Fairmont Glenville, WV 5:30 p.m. 

11-28 Tournament E. Stroudsburg, 
PA 1:00 p.m. 

11-29 Tournament E. Stroudsburg, 
PA 1:00 p.m. 

12-03 Concord Athens, WV 5:30 p.m. 
12-05 UVa-Wise Wise, VA 2:00 p.m. 
12-17 Tournament Bluefield, WV 4:00 p.m. 
12-18 Tournament Bluefield, WV 4:00 p.m. 
1-04 Notre Dame Glenville, WV 5:30 p.m. 
1-06 Urbana Glenville, WV 5:30 p.m. 

1-10 West
Liberty

West Liberty, 
WV 2:00 p.m. 

1-12 Wheeling 
Jesuit Glenville, WV 5:30 p.m. 

1-16 West
Virginia St Institute, WV 2:00 p.m. 

1-18 Univ. of 
Charleston Charleston, WV 5:30 p.m. 

1-21 
West
Virginia
Wesleyan 

Glenville, WV 5:30 p.m. 

1-23 Shepherd Shepherdstown, 
WV 2:00 p.m. 

1-28 Urbana Urbana, OH 5:30 p.m. 

1-30 Notre Dame South Euclid, 
OH 2:00 p.m. 

2-04 UVa-Wise Glenville, WV 5:30 p.m. 
2-06 Concord Glenville, WV 2:00 p.m. 

2-11 West
Virginia St Glenville, WV 5:30 p.m. 

2-13 Univ. of 
Charleston Glenville, WV 2:00 p.m. 

2-18 Wheeling 
Jesuit Wheeling, WV 5:30 p.m. 

2-20 West
Liberty Glenville, WV 2:00 p.m. 

2-25 Fairmont St Fairmont, WV 5:30 p.m. 

2-27 
West
Virginia
Wesleyan 

Buckhannon, 
WV 2:00 p.m. 

� �
2016-
03-03 

MEC Basketball 
Tournament 

Charleston,
WV TBA

�

2015�2016�
����������������Men’s�Basketball�Schedule�
�����������������Stephen�Dye,�Head�Coach�
Date Opponent Campus Time/Score

11-06 WVU
(Scrimmage)

Morgantown, 
WV L 114-76

11-13 Virginia St Richmond, VA 7:00 p.m. 

11-14 St.
Augustine's Richmond, VA 7:00 p.m. 

11-17 Walsh Glenville, WV 7:00 p.m. 
11-21 Shepherd Glenville, WV 4:00 p.m. 
11-23 Fairmont Glenville, WV 7:30 p.m. 

12-01 Winston
Salem State Glenville, WV 7:00 p.m. 

12-03 Concord Athens, WV 7:30 p.m. 
12-05 UVa-Wise Wise, VA 4:00 p.m. 

12-09 Alderson
Broaddus Glenville, WV 7:00 p.m. 

12-15 Virginia
Union Glenville, WV 7:30 p.m. 

1-04 Notre Dame Glenville, WV 7:30 p.m. 
1-06 Urbana Glenville, WV 7:30 p.m. 

1-10 West Liberty West Liberty, 
WV 4:00 p.m. 

1-12 Wheeling 
Jesuit Glenville, WV 7:30 p.m. 

1-16 West
Virginia St Institute, WV 4:00 p.m. 

1-18 Charleston Charleston, WV 7:30 p.m. 

1-21 
West
Virginia
Wesleyan 

Glenville, WV 7:30 p.m. 

1-23 Shepherd Shepherdstown, 
WV 4:00 p.m. 

1-28 Urbana Urbana, OH 7:30 p.m. 

1-30 Notre Dame South Euclid, 
OH 4:00 p.m. 

2-04 UVa-Wise Glenville, WV 7:30 p.m. 
2-06 Concord Glenville, WV 4:00 p.m. 

2-11 West
Virginia St Glenville, WV 7:30 p.m. 

2-13 Charleston Glenville, WV 4:00 p.m. 

2-18 Wheeling 
Jesuit Wheeling, WV 7:30 p.m. 

2-20 West Liberty Glenville, WV 4:00 p.m. 
2-25 Fairmont Fairmont, WV 7:30 p.m. 

2-27 
West
Virginia
Wesleyan 

Buckhannon, 
WV 4:00 p.m. 

2016-
03-04

MEC
Basketball
Tournament 

Charleston, WV TBA

�
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Purpose:  Established in 2001, the purpose of Glenville State College’s Curtis Elam Athletic Hall of Fame  
is to recognize, honor, and promote the accomplishments, achievements, leadership, and contributions of  
former athletes, coaches, members of the media, and other individuals who have advanced the athletic  
programs at Glenville State College.   

Eligibility:  Eligibility for nomination to Glenville State College’s Curtis Elam Athletic Hall of Fame include:

Athlete:
1. Nominee must have been an athlete as documented in College records. 
2.    Nominee must be a graduate of Glenville State College. 
3.    At least two years of the nominee’s intercollegiate athletic competition must have been at             

Glenville State College. 
4.    The nominee becomes eligible for nomination five years after graduation. 
5.    Nominee is someone who has distinguished him/herself through athletic achievements at              

Glenville State College. 
6.    Outstanding accomplishments after leaving Glenville State College may be factors in making the 

selection. 

Coach:  
1. Nominee must have been a coach at Glenville State College for a minimum of five years. 
2. There must be a five-year time lapse since the nominee last coached at Glenville State. 

Meritorious Service:
1. Nominee must have a proven record of service that supports the mission and goals of Glenville  
       State College Athletics. 

              Posthumous Selection:  
1. Deceased candidates shall be given equal consideration in all categories and may be inducted 

posthumously.  The five-year waiting period may be waived for deceased candidates. 

Glenville State College 

Curtis Elam Athletic Hall of Fame 
Nomination Form 

Name of Nominee_______________________________________________ Class of___________

Current Address_____________________________________ Phone Number_______________

                           _______________________________________ 

Nomination Category: _________________________________

Nominated by: ___________________________________________________________________
                                                                                                                                 Name                                
________________________________________________________________________________
                                                                        Address                                                                                                           Phone 

*** ON A SEPARATE SHEET OF PAPER, PLEASE INCLUDE A DETAILED LIST OF THE 
NOMINEE’S ACCOMPLISHMENTS. 

Mail Completed Form to: 
Glenville State College, attn. Athletic Director, 200 High Street, Glenville, WV   26351 

Nominations will be accepted through December 15, 2015 for the 2016 Class of Inductees.  Nominations received after that date will not be considered 
for induction in the 2016 Class. The Hall of Fame Class will consist of the top vote-getters as selected by the Hall of Fame Selection Committee 
members.   Winners will be announced in the spring. 



ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

Nominee’s Name __________________________________________________________________ 
Nominee’s Address ________________________________________________________________ 
Nominee’s Telephone Number _______________________________________________________ 
Nominee’s Graduation Year__________________________________________________________ 
Award Being Nominated for (refer to awards list, opposite page) ____________________________ 
Biographical Sketch of Nominee______________________________________________________ 
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
Nominated by______________________________________ Date of Nomination _____________ 
Your Phone Number and/or E-mail Address ____________________________________________ 

    Nomination Form for Alumni Awards



NOMINATIONS FOR ALUMNI AWARDS SOLICITED 
The Alumni Association is soliciting nominations for our 2016 Alumni Awards, which will be presented during 
the evening’s Alumni Banquet on Alumni Day, April 23, 2016.  Please send the names, addresses, and any 
biographical information that you have for those that you wish to nominate.  If you have more than one 
nominee, please photocopy the blank nomination form on the opposite page.  The following awards are open for 
nomination: 

ALUMNUS/ALUMNA OF THE YEAR AWARD 
This prestigious award is given to an alumnus or alumna of Glenville State College for outstanding contributions 
in their chosen field of endeavor or for outstanding personal accomplishments. 

ALUMNUS/ALUMNA ACHIEVEMENT AWARD 
Given to an alumnus or alumna who, within the past three-year period, has been recognized by another group or 
individual for a similar honor.  (This award can also recognize individuals who have distinguished themselves in 
their chosen field of work.) 

COMMUNITY ACHIEVEMENT AWARD 
This award is given to individuals who may or may not be an alumnus/alumna of Glenville State College who, 
over a period of years, have distinguished themselves in community service. 

OUTSTANDING TEACHER AWARD (PUBLIC SCHOOLS) 
This award is designated for public school teachers who have distinguished themselves during their beginning 
years, or perhaps mid career, and have brought recognition to GSC. 

ALUMNI CHAPTER AWARD 
This award is presented, as needed, to an individual or to the chapter itself for contribution in support and 
development of the Glenville State College Alumni Association. 

POSTHUMOUS AWARD
This award is presented to the family of a distinguished GSC alumnus/alumna who has recently passed away.

OUTSTANDING YOUNG ALUMNUS/ALUMNA AWARD 
This award is presented to a graduate less than thirty-six years of age who has achieved early and remarkable 
success in his/her career. 

Nominations received by December 15, 2015 will be considered for the 2016 awards.  Others will be saved 
for the following year’s consideration.  Submit your nomination(s) to: 
                                                             

Debbie (Reed) Nagy 
Director of Alumni Affairs 

Glenville State College 
200 High Street 

Glenville, WV   26351 

-----------------------------

The Alumni Council will review all nominees and decide, by majority vote, who the Alumni Association’s  
2016 award recipients will be.  Awardees will be announced in the spring. 
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